
Historian’s Report June 10, 2024 

*Continued to work on the 2 summer presentations  

*Spent 3 hours touring the Mill Pond on Saturday talking about what the village looked like 130 

years ago, hopefully building some interest in the July 16th presentation as well as encouraging 

people to visit the museum  

*Attended the quarterly Warren County Historian’s meeting discussing this summer’s programs 

as well as the 250th anniversary of the Revolution.  

*Spent a morning with 7 members of the Charles Bolton family sharing photos and giving them 

Bolton genealogy -as well as being able to copy information that they had brought with them  

*Received a box of photos from Patty Hayes Gonyo’s parent’s house including a 1947 year book, 

the first year book from HSC  

*Spoke with Bryce Johnson concerning the Watering Tub and sent message to Sylvia and Janet 

regarding that conversation.  

*Received request concerning Schroon Lake Gas and Mining Company and am working on 

replying to that. 


